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 MINUTES OF A WORK SESSION OF THE CLARKSVILLE TOWN COUNCIL 
HELD ON JUNE 7, 2022 

 
 A work session of the Clarksville Town Council was called to order on June 7, 2022 at 8:33 P.M. 
in the meeting room of the Clarksville Municipal Center Administration Building by Council President 
Ryan Ramsey, who chaired the meeting. 

Council members present: Ryan Ramsey, Aaron Stonecipher, Tim Hauber, Karen Henderson, Mike 
Mustain, Jennifer Voignier, and John Gilkey. 

 

Continued Discussion of Pre-Application for the COPS Grant 

Chief Palmer came before the Council to request permission to apply for the COPS Grant. Chief Palmer 
stated the grant would allow the hiring of three (3) police officers, in which the grant would pay for 75% 
of the expenses for three (3) years and the Town paying 25% of the expenses, with the stipulation that the 
Town hires the police officers for a period of one year. Discussion was held regarding the budgeting of 
the additions to the police budget and its effect on the General Fund. Further discussion was held, and it 
was the consensus of the Council to allow Chief Palmer to apply for the Grant, but no further action was 
taken at this time. 

Presentation by Jeffersonville YMCA 

No representatives from the YMCA appeared for the Work Session discussion 

 

Update on Beath the Heat Program 

Beat the Heat Coordinator, Bronte Murrell, came before the Council to present the Heat Management 
Plan and request approval of that plan in the form of a resolution. Ms. Murrell gave an overview of the 
plan that included Heat Wave Alerts, Heat Wave Response Protocol, Public Cooling Strategies, 
Community Outreach, Residential Tree Canopy Programs, as well as Environmentally Sustainable 
Development. The consensus of the Council was to approve the plan at the next Council meeting. No 
action taken at this meeting. 

 

Discussion of Rezoning Kopp Lane 

Planning Director, Jacob Arbital, led discussion regarding the Rezoning of Kopp Lane. Discussion was 
held on the detailed differences between the Eastern Blvd. Corridor Zone (EBCZ) classification and the 
B-2 zoning classification. Further discussion was held regarding market trends related to a rezoning. It 
was decided to review the list of uses in the B-2 district and determine which uses could be excluded from 
the district if the rezoning occurs by means of a voluntary zoning commitment offered by the applicant. 
No action taken at this meeting. 

 

Adjournment… There being no further business to come before the Council at this time, the June 7, 
2022 work session of the Clarksville Town Council adjourned at 10:11 P.M.  
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Minutes prepared by the Clerk-Treasurer of 
The Town of Clarksville, Indiana 
 
__________________________________ 
Robert P Leuthart, Clerk-Treasurer 
Of the Town of Clarksville, IN 
 
Minutes approved by the Clarksville Town Council on the 21st day of June 2022 
 
___________________________________ 
Ryan Ramsey, President, 
Clarksville Town Council 
 
 
 
 


